SCHOOL UNIFORM AND APPEARANCE
Girls
School issue polo shirt (Years 7-10 sky blue, Year 11 white)
School issue sweatshirt (Years 7-10 navy, Year 11 burgundy)

Dark grey or black standard school skirt to the knee in length - no fashion skirts and no skirts of stretchy material

Dark grey or black standard trousers – not light grey, not stretchy material, no legging or jegging type fit.  Also, grey, black, navy or neutral tights 

Plain white, grey, navy or black ankle or knee length socks (not above the knee)
Black school style shoes (low heels, not patent) - not black trainers/canvas style with branding logo, not open backed, no sandals or boots.  Ankle boots are allowed with trousers but not skirts.  Girls’ ballet style flat shoes are acceptable as long as they do not have bows, diamantes or other embellishments and are only black in colour.
No fashion belts - belts should be of a similar colour to skirt or trousers and must be worn through the loops
Any T-shirts worn under polo shirts need to be a light colour
No denim or leather jackets
Boys
School issue polo shirt (Years 7-10 sky blue, Year 11 white)
School issue sweatshirt (Years 7-10 navy, Year 11 burgundy)

Dark grey or black standard trousers - (not light grey, not black denim and not chinos)

Black school shoes - not black trainers or trainer style with branding logo, no steel toe caps and no canvas shoes
Black, grey or navy socks.

Belts should be of a similar colour to trousers
Any T-shirts worn under polo shirts need to be a light colour
No denim or leather jackets

Hair Cuts
Extreme haircuts e.g. undercuts or lines/patterns in hair for example or non-natural colours are not permitted
Jewellery

Pupils are permitted to wear a watch (smart watches are not allowed).  No other jewellery is allowed.  If pupils are planning on having piercings, then this must be done at the start of the six weeks holiday so that they can be removed prior to starting back to school in September.  The school will not allow piercings to be covered with plasters.  
Make-up
The wearing of make-up is not permitted at The Corbet School. However, a skin tone foundation/concealer will be accepted, as long as this is only a light coverage. The following are not permitted to be worn at school;

Mascara, eyeliner, eye-shadow, blusher, lipstick or lip-gloss, heavily pencilled eyebrows, false nails, nail extensions, nail varnish, false eyelashes, shading.
Pupils will be asked to remove make-up, if worn.

Pupils who refuse to remove make-up or jewellery will be placed in Internal Exclusion.
 
Aprons

Aprons for Food Technology and for Design Technology / Art are available to purchase from the school office.  Pupils are expected to have aprons to wear in these subjects.
